

**MEMO# 13640** 

June 19, 2001

## MARK YOUR CALENDAR: SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING ON PENSION LEGISLATION - JULY 19, 2001

[13640] June 19, 2001 TO: PENSION COMMITTEE No. 36-01 PENSION OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE No. 38-01 RE: MARK YOUR CALENDAR: SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING ON PENSION LEGISLATION - JULY 19, 2001 As you are aware, the President signed H.R. 1836, the "Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001" (EGTRRA) on June 7, 2001.1 EGTRRA includes substantial provisions relating to retirement plans. We have scheduled a special combined meeting of the Pension and Pension Operations Advisory Committees to discuss these provisions on Thursday, July 19, 2001. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss these provisions in detail, identify outstanding issues and questions, and prioritize any regulatory guidance needed to assist you in implementing the legislation. Please note that this meeting will be structured to facilitate discussion and is not intended to provide a general overview of the legislation. To that end, we hope to identify committee members to assist in leading the discussion on various topics (e.g., portability, catch-ups, mandatory rollovers, rules pertaining to 457 plans, etc.). If you are interested in doing so, please contact us. The meeting will be held at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, 1000 H Street, NW, Washington, D.C. The meeting will begin at 9:30 a.m. and continue until approximately 4:30 p.m. A continental breakfast and lunch will be served. For those needing a hotel reservation, the Grand Hyatt is holding a block of rooms for the night of July 18 at the rate of \$159.00 single/\$184.00 double. To receive this special rate, you must mention "Pension Committee." For reservations, please call the hotel directly at 1-800-233-1234 or 202-582-1234. The cut-off date for reserving a room at this rate is July 6, 2001. We will provide a preliminary agenda for your review at a later date. Please indicate whether you or an alternate plan to attend the meeting by completing the attached attendance form and faxing it to Dollie Curry at (202) 326-5841 by Friday, June 29, 2001. We ask that you 1 See Institute Memorandum to Pension Members No. 21-01 and Pension Operations Advisory Committee No. 35-01, dated May 31, 2001. 2please respond as soon as possible so that we can accurately measure anticipated attendance. If you have any questions about the meeting, please call Russ Galer at (202) 326-5835; Kathryn Ricard at (202) 218-3563 or Tom Kim at (202) 326-5837 or email your comments to rgaler@ici.org; ricard@ici.org; or tkim@ici.org. We look forward to seeing you at the meeting. Kathryn A. Ricard Associate Counsel Attachment Attachment (in .pdf format)

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and

should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.